The Posse

11/23/09
DATE:  The Posse met Sunday, 10:00 AM, 22 Nov 2009, at Tin Man's Sports Club, Fox River Grove, Illinois.

ATTENDEES:  


Joe Fiedler

COB, Jersey pine Cruisers


Steve Penczak

President, Jersey pine Cruisers



Mark Liddell

President, American Legion Riders, Post 911



Bill Schremser

Vice President, American Legion Riders, Post 911


Raine Ray

American Legion Riders, Post 911


Shirley Horsman
American Legion Riders, Post 911



Mike Lewis

Director, Lake Shore H.O.G
John Sweeney

Assistant Director, Lake Shore H.O.G.

Joey Smith

Head Road Captain, Lake Shore H.O.G.

Mike Smith

2010 Director, McHenry H.O.G.



Carl Marcyan

President, Top Cats - Illinois


Vince O’Leary
Director, Palatine, H.O.G.


Lee Murphy

President, Rolling Thunder, Chapter 2, IL



Bill Yates

Director, Blue Knights, Chapter XII





Mary Pettinato

Honor Flight Chicago


Wayne Kirkpatrick
Posse Coordinator
DISSCUSSIONS:
(   Good turnout as Posse enters its tenth year. 
(  Welcome and congratulations to Steve Penczak, President, Jersey Pine Cruisers, and Mike Smith, 2010 Director, McHenry HOG.  Also, our congratulations to Craig Westfall on his election to President, Blue Knights, XII.
(  The group acknowledged the sad loss of Howie Jens, an active member of our riding community and a member of Posse, Blue Knights Illinois XII and Lake Shore HOG.
(  John Sweeny has taken charge of the Posse web site (www.posse.cc) and will assume the responsibilities of Web Master.  
(  Vendor's lists were discussed again.  The recommendation was to have each club send any of their vendor info / links to John Sweeny for inclusion on the web site.  Recommendation:  When you attend any event where there are vendors, ask for a business card and bring it to the next Posse meeting so we can add it to the vendor page.
(  Wayne noted that Woodstock Harley Davidson was offering to store deployed service members' motorcycles for free during their deployment.  Members were asked to spread the word in order to encourage more dealers to offer the same service.
( Two items of interest to the riding community; a new Indian dealer is opening in South Elgin, vicinity of Randall Road and 474 Redington Dr and Harley  Davidson expects to close 73 dealerships by the end of 2009.
(  Mary Pettinato of Honor Flight Chicago, briefed the group on what Honor Flight does and how the riding community enhances the experience of participating Veterans by helping to welcome them home.  Mary will provide Honor Flight event schedules via Posse for inclusion on our web site.

(  Mary also asked about conducting a ride to raise funds for Honor Flight and was referred to Lee Murphy, President, Rolling Thunder, Ch 2, IL for assistance in participating in a veterans – related 2010 event.
(  The roster and club contact lists were updated and will be e-mailed to members.  Leadership changes anticipated for 2010 will be published as they occur. 
(  Attendees confirmed major activities for 2010.  The 2010 Key Events list will be published separately after each club reviews it and then it will be incorporated on the Posse website (www.posse.cc).  Remember, if you have a change to the Events Calendar, simply send Wayne (wkirkpa177@aol.com) and John Sweeny (asstdirector@lakeshorehog.com) an email so they can notify everyone and update the web site.
(  McHenry HOG and Jersey provided the group with their complete events calendars for 2010.
The next meeting will be in the Spring of 2010, at Tin Man's Sports Club, Fox River Grove, Illinois.  Wayne will coordinate the date / location as we near March/April Nov 2010. 
